WHY DID SISTERS INSIDE LAUNCH THIS COMPLAINT?

“One must resist the temptation to trivialize the infringement of prisoners' rights as either an insignificant infringement of rights, or as an infringement of the rights of people who do not deserve any better. When a right has been granted by law, it is no less important that such right be respected because the person entitled to it is a prisoner.”

Madam Justice Louise Arbour  1996

On International Human Rights Day, December 10th 2003, Sisters Inside wrote to the Director General of Department of Corrective Services to urge the Department to conduct a broad-based systemic review and issue a special report  regarding the treatment of women prisoners in Queensland.  The areas of concern are:

· discrimination on the basis of sex faced by all women throughout the system as it contravenes several of the prohibited grounds articulated in Anti Discrimination Act and Sex Discrimination Act.  This discrimination affects the way women are classified, the kind of programs and treatment they receive and the timely manner in which they are released back into the community. The situation facing Queensland women prisoners has been well documented in a series of reports.  

· discrimination on the basis of race that is the particular experience of Aboriginal and other racialized women.  Aboriginal women represent  30% of the total population of women in prison yet they are less than 3% of the population of Queensland.  The over representation is all the more pronounced among prisoners classified as maximum security, where Aboriginal women usually spent their whole prison sentence in the maximum security population.  As well, Aboriginal women are less likely to be released into the community on conditional release than are non-Aboriginal women.  
· discrimination on the basis of disability is experienced by women in prison with cognitive and mental disabilities.  A lack of appropriate placement options and treatment programs, re-training, classification as maximum security prisoner, contributes to worsening the situation for the growing number of women with disabilities now in Queensland prisons.  
The complaint launched by Sisters Inside focuses on the systemic discrimination experienced by women in prison The named party responsible for that discrimination is the Queensland Government, and not merely the Department of Corrective Services. The facts associated with the sheer numbers of women serving sentences, their demographics, particularly those with respect to race and disability, present a prima facie case of discrimination.  Accordingly, it is the contention of Sisters Inside that the onus falls on the Queensland Government, including the Department of Corrective Services, to establish how they will address the discriminatory patterns evidenced by their own data and research. 
